Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 19th September 2016
Present
Neil Bennett, Robin Burr, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Bridget Jackson, Keith Maund, Lisa Stone
Apologies 
Paul Lomas-Clarke, Jim Monk
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 18th July 2016 were approved.  
Matter Arising
Penny has still to type up the key list and circulate.


Planning application: no further news – Andrew has reported that it is very difficult to have any communication with the planning department.

Hosting private rowing: boats have still not appeared.

Robin has made contact with Thea Gray, the Beavers volunteer, and she is now on board.

The letter re subs increase has now gone out and most standing orders are now set up.


Electrics: we now have a safety certificate. Ruth/Neil’s electrician has the wish list. Neil will email Nigel possible dates to meet with him.


Nigel has started marking up the fire exit route with yellow paint.


Robin is in the process of getting the boats looked at; the rotting stringers, rudder screws wearing thin and leak-proofing.
Parent
Nigel will send Lisa, Bridget and Thea the list of small regular jobs that 
Volunteering
need doing eg checking and washing teatowels, taking rubbish away. He will also draw up a list of other tasks with how often they need doing (eg power washing the paving) so they can schedule and get volunteers.

Further ideas to involve volunteers were put forward:
1. Focus on Beavers as they’re more keen
2. Give each section a specific task/responsibility
3. Have a ‘DIY Blitz Day’ with food and drink before half term – it’s more fun and helps parents get to know each other. Nigel will arrange a meeting to plan this.


It was noted that volunteer instructors tend only to want to instruct their own child’s section – Blitz Day may help overcome this.

Robin will email all section leaders, reminding them of the expectations of what section members will do (cut and paste from young person’s contract).
Financial 
See matters arising above re subs. Nothing further to report.

Fundraising
The fundraising summary was tabled.  Ruth is to be congratulated on such fantastic achievements, the committee is very grateful.


The committee was reminded that Ruth now needs wording and quotes before she can make any more applications eg describing what is wrong with the boats, describing the building project.

Building report
The front of the bridge has been repainted and tiles stuck down.

Russell will ask Dave Tuck for the name of a plasterer for the steel beams, and to fill the holes on the stairwell.
Safety
Nothing to report. Robin, Dick, Nigel and Penny will do a walkabout at 7 pm on 21st November.
Any Other     
Robin requested three more radios and confirmed we don’t need to be

Business
registered as a training establishment, and Nigel and Robin both have the necessary licences.  This was approved.
The committee agreed that Dave Tuck can use the buoyancy storage area to store furniture for about four weeks.

Cathy has needed badges and caps for some time and parents are complaining. Robin will phone the shop and set up an account if it hasn’t already been done, and progress.

The Family Boating Day was a great success with many attending.
Future Dates

Next Exec Meeting



Monday 21 November








Monday 16th January 2017
